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From: Ann-Marie Hogan, City Auditor 

Submitted by:  Ann-Marie Hogan, City Auditor 

Subject: 2009 Peer Review: Audit of the City of Berkeley Auditor’s Office 

INTRODUCTION 
The 2009 peer review of the City of Berkeley Auditor’s Office found our office to be in 
full compliance with Generally Accepted Government Audit Standards issued by the 
Comptroller General of the United States. The City of Berkeley Auditor’s Office was 
awarded the highest rating possible for quality and professionalism.   
 
CURRENT SITUATION AND ITS EFFECTS 
In November 2009, auditors from Clark County, Nevada and King County, Washington 
performed a peer review of the City of Berkeley Auditor’s Office. The Association of 
Local Government Auditors coordinated the audit and selected the independent peer 
review team.  They reviewed our internal quality control system and performed tests to 
determine whether it provided reasonable assurance of compliance with Generally 
Accepted Government Audit Standards for the period of November 1, 2006 through 
October 31, 2009.  
 
The peer reviewers identified the following areas in which our office excels: 
 

 Independence combined with a collaborative approach  
 A thorough understanding of the complexities of the management of public sector 

organizations 
 Increased impact of audit work because of these strengths 
 High quality of work 

 
There were no negative findings.  The City Auditor’s Office has consistently passed our 
peer reviews (received an unqualified opinion) since October 2000. 
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BACKGROUND 
To enhance the City of Berkeley Auditor’s Office’s accountability and effectiveness, the 
City Auditor proposed, and the City Council and Berkeley voters approved, an 
amendment to the City Charter which requires that our audits be performed in 
accordance with Generally Accepted Government Audit Standards.  These standards 
require us to receive a peer review once every three years.  Our 2006 Peer Review was 
presented to Council on February 13, 2007.  

Government Auditing Standards (GAS) help ensure that government auditors maintain 
competence, integrity, objectivity, and independence in planning, conducting, and 
reporting their work.  Auditors enhance their credibility by following standards so their 
work can lead to improved government management, decision making, and oversight. 

The City Auditor’s Office mission is to provide independent oversight of City operations 
and to be a catalyst for improving City government. Our audits provide the City 
Manager, City Council, and the public with objective, timely, and accurate information 
about City program performance. Our audits help make government more accountable.   

CONTACT PERSON 
Ann-Marie Hogan, City Auditor 
Auditor’s Office 
(510) 981-6750 
 
Attachments:  
1: 2009 Peer Review 
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